Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
July 28, 2011
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order July 28, 2011 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  CT Yankee
Correspondence:  
· The CBFN received a thank you note from Nick Tamburini for his Scholarship Award.  

· Sylvia Malloy sent a card and $75 donation for the Robert S. Malloy UConn Scholarship fund on the third anniversary of his passing. 
· Two $100 donations were also received for the Robert S. Malloy UConn Scholarship Fund From the Northeast Utilities Dollars for Doers program. 
 Announcements:
· The CMTA Boat show will be held January 27 thru the 29th, 2012. Once again, we will have a booth for Casting Kids, Membership and to sell Raffle tickets.   
· B.A.S.S.  has announced that Bass Pro Shops will be the Official Premier Sponsor of the Mercury College B.A.S.S. program.  The college angler will receive a wrapped Nitro Z9 to fish at the classic?
· B.A.S.S. also announced that Dave Mercer has agreed to be the Master of Ceremonies for the Elite Series through 2013.
· Jim Sexton has been named the Chief Digital Officer of B.A.S.S. (a newly created position) and will be in charge of the content of Bassmaster.com, social and mobile media and the online video properties.

· Owner Hooks has signed on as a supporting level sponsor of B.A.S.S. Federation Nation Events.  More information to follow. 
A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos: 
· Bantam Lake – The town vote was pushed out until November 2011

· The CBFN was asked to participate in the DEEP’s Connecticut Hunting and Fishing Appreciation Day.  The event will be held on Saturday September 24, 2011 from 10:00 am until 4:00 pm at Session Woods WMA located at 341 Milford Street (Rte 69), Burlington, CT.  

The CBFN would like to make a strong showing and is asking for volunteers.  Thank you to the following for stepping up to assist Conservation Director, David Santos.

· Dave Gilbert

· Dan Monroe

· Paul Dingee

· Fred Wilson

Boating Advisory:  Sue Weeks 

 No Report 
C.L.A. Report: Dave Gilbert   
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon:
· Tournament #3 on the CT River went well.  There were 54 Boat Anglers and 34 CoAnglers.  Of the 519 fish that were caught we lost only 4 with a Year to Date total of 7 which is a much better mortality rate than we had last year.  This is contributed to Anglers being more aware of bringing ice and using Surelife.   
· The pairings and location of the Mr. Bass Tournament will be posted next Tuesday on the Message board.   Of the 26 clubs eligible to fish Harry only received 20 applications.   Clubs not participating were asked why they were not fishing and it seemed that there was just no interest by their members to do so. 
· Classic letters will be going out at the end of August.  

· The Two Day application is up on the website but is listed under the 2010 heading.  You do not need to send a Zebra Mussel letter with this application as the event will be held on the river. 

· Harry gave the proposed trail for 2012.  It was asked by Dave Santos if that format was etched in stone.   It was explained that the current format was voted in last year and will stay this way unless a Bylaw Change Proposal is submitted.  Sylvia asked the floor if anyone was dissatisfied with the current trail format and there was no negative feedback.  Everyone agreed that the format was good. 

· The Proposed Trail for 2012 has been given a verbal Yes by Bill Foreman and is as follows:

	May 5 & 6 2012     Sat & Sun  Two Day Scholarship Tournament  Candlewood  Danbury Town Park

	May 20, 2012         Sunday                  Tournament #1                       Candlewood  Danbury Town Park

	June 24, 2012        Sunday                   Tournament #2                       CT River - Riverside Park Hartford

	July 15, 2012          Sunday                 Tournament #3                        Candlewood – Squantz & Lattins

	August 4, 2012      Saturday               Mr. BASS                                   To be determined

	Oct 6 & 7 2012      Sat & Sun             Two Day                                     Candlewood – Danbury Town Park 

	Oct 21, 2012          Sunday                 Classic/Tournament #4          CT River – Haddam 


· NEW TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED.
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson:

· Berkley- A discount is available to all CBFN members by using code: BASSFED011
· Numa Sport Optics- CBFN members can go to Numa’s website (www.NumaOptics.com) and receive a 30% discount 
by using the discount code: CBFN2011

· US Reel- has offered a discount package to all CBFN members. See our forum page for details.
· Minn Kota/ Hummingbird- We will have a Minn Kota “Talon” Shallow Water Anchor System and a Hummingbird 798HD Side Imaging unit on the banquet prize table. We receive $1000 worth of free goods from each of these companies as sponsorship. The remaining balance for these items was picked up by the companies. This why it is important to use our sponsors whenever possible. Our support of them will help us with future sponsorships.

C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   None.
Banquet Committee:  Sylvia Morris:
· The banquet date has been changed to November 12, 2011.  Location is still the Chowder Pot.  The previous date will conflict with the B.A.S.S. Federation Nation National Championship.

Membership Committee:  Paul Dingee: No Report
Raffle Committee:    Ken Dzurenka

· Tickets were handed out to clubs.   As in the past, the top ticket seller will receive free entry to fish the 2012 Trail. 
Website Committee: 
· The CBFN Face Book pages is up and running, check it out.

· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:   None.
Youth Report:  Terry Baksay
On August 2 the Juniors will fish a double tournament to see who will qualify for the Junior World Championship that will be held during the Divisionals.  This was rescheduled from July 22 as it was too hot to go out and fish that day with temperatures hitting the 100 degree mark.  

Terry noted that First Light was cleaning up the lake and they had a flat bed at Lattins to remove and load with tires, debris and any items found floating around docks on the lake.

Boat Captains will be need for 2012.  If you are interested please contact Terry.  You will be reimbursed $40 to help cover fuel costs.  The Juniors  pay to fish their events which helps to offset this expense.   Terry is also using this fee to provide beverages for the youth anglers.   

The Junior club is already filled for next year and if you are interested your name can be added to a waiting list.  Junior parents are becoming more involved and some will be fishing the CBFN trail next year.

A big thank you to the following people for providing their boats and time as Boat Captains:  Dan Bielert, Steve Deguzis, Armand Fortier, Ryan Glover, Marc Levesque, Greg Mazur and Carl Pedersen. 
Finance Committee:  None.
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· The State Team met after T#3 and were given their shirts, expense reports and filled out the Divisional applications.  Their final meeting before the September event will be Saturday, August 27, 2011 at 6pm at Jim & Sylvia’s home in Milford. 
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given
Old Business

· On June 5th the Pachaug Area Bassmasters held its annual Kid’s Derby on Ashland Pond in Jewett City, CT. Local area kids, their families and friends, and the club members enjoyed a great day of fishing and family fun. Throughout the day, kids and parents alike were taught fishing basics, conservation awareness, and boating safety. Our young anglers caught over 150 bluegill, perch, and calico bass during the derby. First place went to Callie Surfus. Jillian Surfus and Aaron Dionne tied for second and Kole Meclin placed third and weighed in the lunker of the derby.  Way to go guys!  Special thanks go to the Jacques Cartier Club of Jewett City for providing the perfect venue for the day’s activities and serving up food and refreshments for all the folks. And thanks to the DEP’s Harry Cook for conducting safety inspections on the club member’s boats and helping us to hold the safest event possible for our future Bassmasters. The Pachaug Area Bassmasters look forward to seeing you all next year.

-Jim Newman

-President, Pachaug Area Bassmasters
· The plaque for memorial park bench will be shipped down to Dave Pierson’s father so he can attach it to the bench.   Rich Russell will contact David Pierson regarding the cement stand for the bench.   A date will be announced once plans have been finalized for the presentation of the bench to Danbury Town Park. 
· Tournament Director Nominations:  No other nominations were brought to the floor.  Harry accepted the nomination to be the TD for 2012 but also indicated that that will be his last year.   Anyone interested in being the Tournament Director should contact Harry as he is willing to work with any candidates to show them what they need to do if they take on this position.   Please bring this back to your clubs.
· PLEASE REMEMBER, ROSTERS WILL BE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING.  PLEASE TRY TO HELP US OUT ON THIS, TRY TO GET THEM IN ON TIME THIS YEAR.  IT WOULD HELP OUT THE EXECUTIVE BOARD GREATLY.

· The Wounded Warriors Disabled Sports Project will once again be held this August at Riverside Park in Hartford.  Joe Kowalski is looking for boat captains (10 each day) to take wounded veterans out fishing on the CT River.  The event is being held August 10th and 11th.  Please contact Joe if interested in helping, his contact number is: (860)966-6778.
· Excused Absences:  Tolland County
New Business

· Kathy Overman the Business Manager from “Fishing Has No Boundries” (a nonprofit Charity) is looking for donations as well as wanting to expand their program into other states.  For 25 years they have been providing the opportunity for individuals with any kind of impairment or disability the chance to go out fishing.   Please bring this back to your clubs for consideration.   Sylvia is also going to look into how we might get this program going in Connecticut. 
· There was no other new business.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:20 p.m.

Next Meeting:  August 25, 2011
Respectfully Submitted,
Sue Weeks CBFN Treasurer for 
Carl Pedersen, CBFN Secretary.
